S Corporation Restrictions
To elect S Corporation status, your corporation must meet specific guidelines. As a result of the 1996 Tax Law, which became effective January 1, 1997, many of these qualifying guidelines have been changed. A few of these changes are noted below:

· Prior to the 1996 Tax Law, the maximum number of shareholders was 35. The maximum number of shareholders for an S Corporation has been increased to 75. 

· Previously, S Corporation ownership was limited to individuals, estates, and certain trusts. Under the new law, stock of an S Corporation may be held by a new "electing small business trust." All beneficiaries of the trust must be individuals or estates, except that charitable organizations may hold limited interests. Interests in the trust must be acquired by gift or bequest -- not by purchase. Each potential current beneficiary of the trust is counted towards the 75 shareholder limit on S Corporation shareholders. 

· S Corporations are now allowed to own 80 percent or more of the stock of a regular C corporation, which may elect to file a consolidated return with other affiliated regular C corporations. The S Corporation itself may not join in that election. In addition, an S Corporation is now allowed to own a "qualified subchapter S subsidiary." The parent S Corporation must own 100 percent of the stock of the subsidiary. 

· Qualified retirement plans or Section 501(c)(3) charitable organizations may now be shareholders in S Corporations. 

· All S Corporations must have shareholders who are citizens or residents of the United States. Nonresident aliens cannot be shareholders. 

· S Corporations may only issue one class of stock.  Earnings must be distributed according to ownership percentage.

· No more than 25 percent of the gross corporate income may be derived from passive income. 

· An S Corporation can generally provide employee benefits and deferred compensation plans.  Owners may not receive medical insurance paid for by the company.

· S Corporations eliminate the problems faced by standard corporations whose shareholder-employees might be subject to IRS claims of excessive compensation. 

· Not all domestic general business corporations are eligible for S Corporation status. These exclusions include: 

· A financial institution that is a bank; 

· An insurance company taxed under Subchapter L; 

· A Domestic International Sales Corporation (DISC); or 

· Certain affiliated groups of corporations. 

Keep in mind, these lists of qualifying S Corporation aspects are not all-inclusive. In addition, there are specific circumstances in which an S Corporation may owe income tax. For more detailed information about these changes and other aspects regarding S Corporation status, contact your accountant, attorney or local IRS office.

